January 19, 1946

Mr. C. G. Bayles, Superintendent
Buildings & Grounds

Dear C.G.:

Thanks a thousand times for offering to help us with
pipe situation. I called Bill Green and got the matter fixed up in
a highly satisfactory manner. However, I do appreciate very much
your kindness in saying that you would if they didn't, which they
did.

I also want to tell you that Charlie Hempie, a return-

I also want to tell you that Charlie Hempis, a returning Navy boy from Lawrence, Kansas, stopped in and wanted me to call you to see if I would recommend him as a bookkeeping trainee for your office. I believe he applied to Karl Klooz and Karl Klooz asked that he get some recommendations to submit to you. I want you to know that I have been acquainted with this young man for over 15 years and found him to have an exemplary character, to be courteous, to be trustworthy and to be dependable in every way. He is honest to the extreme degree. He has a nice personality, gets along well with people and has always assumed a full share of responsibility. I would recommend him without reservation. I trust that you can use this young veteran.

I will call you on the phone, but I wanted to get this on your desk at the earliest possible moment. I tried to call you but learned that you were out of town for a couple of days.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:MF

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Charlie:

I am going to see Mr. Bayles personally but thought you might want a copy of the note that I sent him. A part of the letter is personal, which, of course, does not apply to you, but that makes no difference so long as we get the job done for you. Call on me, Charlie, when ever I can help you in any way. It will be a real pleasure to do so.